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Patrons:  Rt. Hon. David Mundell, Member of Parliament for Dumfriesshire, Clydesdale and Tweeddale
               Lord Lieutenant of Dumfriesshire, Fiona Armstrong, Lady MacGregor of MacGregor

NEWSLETTER 8

APRIL 2021

The continuing prevalence of the Corona pandemic, although now hopefully diminishing, has meant that the first stage of the feasibility study for our planned extension (the excavation of the knoll north of the Library) is unlikely to begin before May or June. In the meantime, the Trustees can report progress on other fronts.

The numerical catalogue is now up-to-date, and is available online under:
http://books.westerkirkparishlibrary.org/
Once we can renew contacts with other libraries we can discuss how to rejig the catalogue to make it easier to use and compatible with similar libraries such as Wanlockhead, Leadhills, and Innerpeffray.
The original brochure Westerkirk In The Year 2000 has been completely revised and refocussed. Its successor, Westerkirk In The Year 2020/21, contains new colour photographs of the dwellings in the parish, and a substantial essay on Hill Farming in the Early Twenty-first Century. It also reprints the entry on Westerkirk from the [Original] Statistical Account of Scotland from 1793. Notes on the nature windows in Westerkirk Parish Church have been expanded to give details of the donors. Images with transcriptions of the headstone of Thomas Telford’s father and the funerary epitaph of Sir James Johnstone of Westerhall, erected by his son, John Johnstone of Alva, who commissioned the building of the Mausoleum by Robert Adams in the old cemetery, are included. There are also essays on the Eskdalemuir Observatory and wildlife in the valley, as well as notes on the Westerhall Estate, the Benty Hall and the Benty Bowlers, and the closure of Westerkirk School. Since the revised brochure will be available online, further materials can be added in due course. The Trustees hope to publish the brochure in May.
For the moment the Library remains closed, but the Trustees will welcome visitors by prior arrangement, observing the current government restrictions. Please.refer to www.westerkirkparishlibrary.org, Emails should be addressed to westerkirkparishlibrary@gmail.com with the subject line Enquiries.
The Trustees’ Annual General Meeting, held over from last autumn, will be held on 24 May 2021 at 7pm via Zoom. Members of the public may participate by following the link to be published in the Eskdale and Liddesdale Advertiser. The link will be circulated to the Friends of the Library in due course.
Registered as a Charity in Scotland 1992.
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